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May 16, 2022 
June 23, 2022 
 
To All Interested Parties: 
 
The Seattle Human Services Department (HSD) is pleased to announce the availability of up to $5,000,000 of 
Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery (CLFR) Funds and up to $1,000,000 in Community Develop Block Grant (CDBG) 
funding for the 2022 Child Care Facilities Request for Proposals (RFP). Funding awards will be made for the 
period of August 19, 2022- September 9, 2022 - December 31, 2024. 

 
The Child Care Facilities RFP seeks to increase licensed capacity in preschool and child care facilities across the 
City of Seattle. Providers interested in applying for this RFP must have experience in:  
 

 providing developmentally and culturally appropriate early learning programming 

 working with Seattle children and families most disproportionately impacted by the effects of COVID-19 

 working with Seattle children 0 – 5 years old 
 
An optional online information session will be provided for interested applicants:  

 

Date Time How to access 

May 24, 2022 10am-
11:30am 
 

Join meeting here or via webex, access code: 2480 654 9013  
password: tFm4abmcQ24, Call +1-206-207-1700, access code: 24806549013## 
This session will be recorded and posted to HSD Funding Opportunities webpage.   

Thursday, 
June 30, 2022 

 

11:00am - 
12:30pm 
 

RFP Information Session 
Join meeting here or via webex, Meeting number (access code): 2487 035 6653  
password: uyGR3nv7TH4, Call +1-206-207-1700, access code: 2487 035 6653##  
This session will be recorded and posted to HSD Funding Opportunities webpage.  
For accommodations contact Irene Ticzon at irene.ticzon@seattle.gov 

 
This RFP is an open and competitive process. Completed application packets are due by 12:00 p.m. (noon) on 
Tuesday, June 28July 19, 2022. Applications may be submitted electronically via HSD’s Online Submission 
System at: http://web6.seattle.gov/hsd/rfi/index.aspx  OR via email at 
HSD_RFP_RFQ_Email_Submissions@seattle.gov. The subject heading must be titled: Child Care Facilities. For 
any questions about submitting applications, please contact Sola Plumacher at sola.plumacher@seattle.gov. 
 
The RFP may be downloaded from: http://www.seattle.gov/humanservices/funding-and-reports/funding-

opportunities. If you would like to receive a copy of the RFP in the mail or by email, please contact Ken Astrein at 

childcarefacilities@seattle.gov. 

  
Sincerely, 
 

 
Tanya Kim, Acting Director 
Human Services Department 
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